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MINUTES 
LEGISLATIVE & JUDICIAL COMMITTEE  

MONTHLY MEETING 
TUESDAY, MAY 11, 2021 

6:00 p.m. 
County Board Room 

 
PRESENT: Theresa Bockhold, Raquel Piazza, and Marvin Kerkhoff  
ABSENT: Todd Duesterhaus 
OTHER: Ryan Niekamp, Anthony Foster, Mark Peter, and Drew Zimmerman 
 
6:05pm meeting was convened.  
 
The committee reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting.  Raquel Piazza moved 
to approve them as written, seconded by Marvin Kerkhoff.  Theresa Bockhold had two 
spelling corrections to the minutes. The minutes were adopted as amended unanimously.  
 
Mrs. Bockhold read a re-appointment to the Golden Fire Protection District for Richard 
Flesner for a three-year term.  A motion was made to approve the re-appointment by 
Raquel Piazza and seconded by Marvin Kerkhoff.  The committee approved the re-
appointment unanimously.  
 
Mrs. Bockhold presented a special one-day liquor permit for the Adams County Fair 
Association’s Tractor Pull to be held on July 4, 2021 at the Fairgrounds.  Mrs. Piazza 
moved to approve the permit, seconded by Mr. Kerkhoff.  The committee approved the 
permit.  
 
Mrs. Bockhold presented a special one-day liquor permit for the Adams County Fair 
Association’s County Fair to be held on July 28, 2021 through August 3, 2021 at the 
Fairgrounds.  Mrs. Piazza moved to approve the permit, seconded by Mr. Kerkhoff.  The 
committee approved the permit. 
 
Mrs. Bockhold presented a special one-day liquor permit for the Mustang Football Booster 
Club’s Annunal Spring Dinner & Auction to be held on June 26, 2021.  Mrs. Piazza moved 
to approve the permit, seconded by Mr. Kerkhoff.  The committee approved the permit.  
 
Mrs. Bockhold presented Resolution Number 2021-05-001-010 titled the Protect Local 
Control of Land Use of Wind Farms.  Mr. Niekamp advised the committee that, if passed, 
the resolution would inform our state representatives, and governor, that Adams County 
stands behind local control of land use.  Mr. Niekamp further stated that if the state 
adopted the bill, it would then take the wind farm control out of local hands and place the 
process back on the state for approval, or denial, without much insight from the local 
boards – this would run much like the hog confinement hearings / process.  The 
committee did not have much comment regarding this resolution.  Mrs. Bockhold moved 
to send it to the Board, seconded by Ms. Piazza.  The committee approved to send the 
entire resolution to the full board for adoption.   
 
There being no further business, the committee adjourned at 6:18pm.  

End of Minutes  


